
625 Hamilton Avenue
Palo Alto, CA 94301-2016

650-323-6167  Fax: 650-323-3923
www.FirstPaloAlto.com

Last Chance to Enjoy 
125th Anniversary 
Concert/Tour/Event
by Sandra Wilson

Date: Saturday, Nov. 2 
Time: 1:00-2:00 p.m. 
Place: Begins in Sanctuary

Hear a concert and talk by 
organist Diane Keller, featuring 
both the Spiedel and Dayan 
organs. See photos of the 
amazing organ pipes! 

Learn about the history of the 
congregation, formed the same 
year Palo Alto was incorporated. 
Tour the church facility 
(handicap accessible). Learn 
about the Memorial Garden. 
View photos from the Palo Alto 
Historical Association of the two 
previous church buildings on 
Hamilton Ave. 

View “An Act of Faith,” a slide 
show depicting the construction 
of the current sanctuary from 
concept to finished structure. 

Enjoy refreshments and 
conversation. 

Feedback from previous events 
indicates you don’t want to miss 
this event. Claim the history of 
which you, and the community, 
are the beneficiaries! Bring your 
friends. Children welcome. 
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From the New Director of Children and Youth . . . 
Hello! I am so excited for the opportunity to be the new Children and Youth 
Director. I cannot wait to reconnect with old friends and meet new ones. I 
look forward to re-energizing the youth activities and engaging with children 
both in our church and in the greater community. My goal is to provide a 
loving, nurturing, and safe environment for exploration, fellowship, and 
community involvement.

For those of you who do not know me, I grew up in the First United 
Methodist Church of Palo Alto. I was both baptized and confirmed here, and 
grew up going to Sunday School and Youth Group in this church. I have fond 
memories of Vacation Bible School, Christmas Pageants, and the Sierra 

Service Project. I have also spent most of my life going to Family Camp and am so grateful for the 
extended community and best friends it has given me. After 18 years in Palo Alto and graduating from 
Palo Alto High School, I attended the University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill. In 2018, I graduated with 
a degree in Exercise and Sport Science, with a minor in Hispanic Studies. Following a summer spent 
working in upstate New York, I returned to Palo Alto in the Fall of 2018. 

I have experience working with children and youth in a variety of environments. I spent four summers 
employed at various summer camps . . . . This past year I was an instructional aide in two different 
2nd/3rd grade Palo Alto elementary school classrooms, with an emphasis on cultivating relationships with 
students with severe behavioral issues and learning limitations. I have coached youth sports teams and 
also worked with young children at the Jewish Community Center in Palo Alto. I have a passion for 
working with children and youth, and feel blessed by the opportunity to engage in this here, at FUMCPA. 

It’s been terrific meeting the children and youth. We have some fun and wacky photos from the photo 
booth, and lots of excitement around Halloween celebrations. Stay tuned for announcements of upcoming 
events for the Holidays! 

—Hope Crockett
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Thank you to all who participated in our Rise Against 
Hunger food packaging event Sept. 29. We had about 60 
volunteers working a variety of jobs and we reached our 
goal of packaging 20,000 meals! In several weeks, we should 
receive word regarding the destination of the meals we 
packaged. What a wonderful intergenerational event where 
the hard work was balanced with joyful service and 
fellowship! Special thanks to Emily King for organizing and 
leading this important Mission and Service event.

Photos by Emily King
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Thank You First Palo Alto for Your Generous and Heartfelt Support
by Linda Grossman, photo supplied by Nancy Glaser

As you may know, Oct. 12 was the Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Our church sent 12 Walkers to San Jose’s Arena 
Green and we had a most enjoyable morning. 

Our FUMCPA Team’s intent was to raise awareness as well as funds for the Alzheimer’s Association. We 
more than met our goal of $10,000. At press time our total was $11,070. Our team is in the top 12 in overall 
fundraising. Go Team! 

Thank you to all who walked and raised money for the cause and for those who gave so generously to the 
Walk. 

Our team of 12 walkers: Robert Lasater (team captain), Patricia Bellardo, Colleen Crangle, Hope Crockett, 
Tim Crockett, Nancy Glaser, Linda Grossman, Debra Murray, Kathy Rose, Scott Thomas, Faith Veenker, 
Vicki Veenker. Ellen Haffner accompanied the team to San Jose. 

The many donors: Pastor Debra, the Nicholls, Craytons, Bellardos, Buttrills, Larsons, Hammars, the 
Crockett-Veenkers, the Tompkin family, Julianne Stafford, Alan Cooper, Robert Lasater, Brenda Birrell, the 
Coles, Jerry Johnson, Nancy Glaser, Kasey Phillips, Brian Steen and Sandra Wilson, Nancy Olson, the 
Shellys, Kings, Marcia Sterling, Holly Lifke, Kathleen Branyon and David Goodman, Jim Van Horne, 
Pamela Reasner, Ruthie Waters, Kathy Rose, Pam McKee, Stephanie Zeller, Jean Aitchison, Kay Jacobs, 
Linda Suzuki, Linda Grossman, Ellen Haffner, the Fingars, and Bill Davidson and Sandra Florstedt. 
Anonymous, too, donated generously and often. I (Linda) am baking 16 dozen “from-scratch killer 
brownies” for those in the congregation who donated $200 or more to the Walk.

Funds donated to the Alzheimer’s Association are used to advance research, provide and enhance care and 
support for those affected (including caregivers), and promote brain health for the prevention of dementia.
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they are not going to stop until 
they’ve succeeded in provisioning 
their Kenyan sisters with 
dignified facilities.  

ODFL works in 15 other 
countries, so we have to think of 
them, too, when we make our 
decisions about where to invest. 
ODFL sewing centers in Kenya 
and Nepal (both funded by 
FUMC grants) produce our Girls’ 
Equality Project (GEP) sanitary 
kits. The GEP is going full-out, 
providing thousands of girls with 
washable, re-usable sanitary pads 
so they can stay in school. The 
kits cost $5 to make, but are 
provided free of charge to the 
girls. The kits last three years, 
usually long enough for the girls 
to finish school. A recent event in 
Kenya was especially notable. 

In September, a 14-year old girl 
in Kenya killed herself after being 
“period shamed.” She had been 
mocked for having menstrual 
blood on her school uniform and 
went home and hung herself. In 
response, ODFL committed to 
providing an extra 1,000 GEP 
kits to girls in Kenya. They will be 
completed and distributed before 
the end of the year.  

We plan to build a playground at 

Looking at ODFL Projects for the Next Year
by Brenda Birrell, Program Director, One Dollar For Life (ODFL)

I had finished my intended work in Kenya this summer. The classroom 
was built. The water catchment system was installed. But unintended 
work kept finding me. Most important was deciding what might be our 
next project. 

The candidates are legion, but our resources are limited. The challenge 
was to find where we could make the greatest impact. The needs in 
Kenya are effectively infinite. 

One of our student volunteers has collected 500 AYSO uniforms for 
distribution to children in the Kibera slum in Nairobi, along with 
soccer balls, cleats, and other supplies. Kibera is the largest slum in 
Africa, with more than 1,000,000 residents. Uniforms will bring a 
sense of dignity to the budding student athletes. Our own Nancy Glaser 
is helping get them delivered. So far, we’ve distributed over 1,000 used 
American uniforms to children in Africa.  

One of my favorite projects is providing bee hives to increase 
pollination of local crops. The people in Kirinyaga are subsistence 
farmers. They grow banana, mango, macadamia, and avocado trees, 
along with coffee, tea, cabbages, beans, potatoes and maize. Last year, 
a set of five hives more than doubled food production in the 
surrounding community! They were so successful that this year we 
committed to providing an additional 12 hives, to pollinate crops at 
two other nearby communities.  

The hives cost $80 each. They are managed by the students at the 
schools as part of certification for national exams in animal husbandry 
and environmental sciences. They help students grow food at the 
school to feed themselves. They also produce money that the schools 
use to buy supplies and fund lunches for indigent students. Most 
important, they dramatically boost food production that is supporting 
all of local residents. 

A final candidate for a project in Kenya is latrines for the girls at the 
Ngungu school. The boys enjoy clean, modern facilities while the girls 
have to do their business in squalor. See photos below. Our female 
student volunteers 
were indignant at the 
disparity and 
committed on the 
spot to raising funds 
to help the girls have 
equal facilities. 
They’ve raised 
$2,000 of the $4,000 
needed and I think 

continued on page 10

Boys’ latrines at Ngungu School Girls’ latrines at Ngungu School
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the Olmoti school in Tanzania 
which has 480 students but no 
play facilities. Similarly, we 
would like to build a playground 
in the Favelinha slum in Rio de 
Janeiro. Friends of Nancy Larson 
contributed to both of these at 
her 80th birthday party. Thank 
you friends! (And Happy 
Birthday, Nancy!) 

ODFL is evaluating new GEP 
sewing centers in Tanzania, Ivory 
Coast, and Morocco. They cost so 
little (about $2,000) yet give 
thousands of adolescent girls the 
chance for a dignified life. And 
we’ve committed to a new 
Birthing Center in Nepal. We’ve 
completed 14 of these so far. 
They are reducing the number of 
mothers dying in childbirth by 
over 90% and the number of 
babies dying by more than 95%! 
Thank you to the Centennial 
Endowment Committee for its 
support of this project.  

I hope this is interesting. I feel 
grateful and blessed to be a set of 
eyes and ears into the world for 
this work on behalf of FUMC and 
its members. We are commanded 
to “serve the least of those among 
us” and these are some of the 
poorest people in the world. I 
wish I could convey the real 
impact our support is making. It 
is literally saving lives, and 
changing many, many thousands 
more. Thank you for your 
support. 

Let’s start taking this to other 
churches—imagine what we 
could do if we had hundreds of 
churches doing what we are! 

ODFL from page 9



INSIGHTS  November 2019 11

WOMEN’S 

Led by Liz Lawhead Stewart

VILLA MARIA DEL MAR, SANTA CRUZ  ❤  JANUARY 17 – 19
“Do what you can reasonably do with great peace and simplicity of heart.” 

—St. Julie Billiart, SDN
We will explore in our own lives: Our deepest desire and Interior movements:

Exhaustion to Rest • Distraction to Peace • Letting Go into Freedom • Beginning Anew

Scripture, poetry and storytelling will be our doorways to explore these and 
live into great peace and simplicity of heart.

The deadline to register is Jan. 2. We need to have your registration, along with a check before you can be 
registered. If you cancel after Jan. 2, VMDM will charge a $50.00 cancellation fee. 
Please note: The age limit for guests at Villa Maria del Mar is 21 years or older.

Make checks payable to: First United Methodist Church/Women’s Retreat 
Mail to: FUMCPA, c/o RUTH LETTS, 625 Hamilton Ave., Palo Alto, CA 94301

Please print clearly, especially your email address:

Name:___________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number:___________________________________________________________________________________

Email:___________________________________________________________________________________________

Private Room ($398) _______ Double Room ($283) per person _______ 
This cost includes Simplicity of Heart, a booklet that we will be working with.

Donation enclosed for scholarships  $_____________  (Please write a separate check stating “Retreat 
Donation.”) Scholarships (full/partial) are available. Contact Ruth Letts for more information.

Roommate Request:______________________________________________________________________________
Please talk to the woman you want to room with first. We want to make sure you both plan on attending the 
retreat and are requesting to room with each other.

Additional registration forms will be available in the narthex at the Welcome Center, at the church office 
and on the church website (firstpaloalto.com) through Jan. 2. 

Peace and Simplicity of Heart

RETREAT
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The Finance Committee thanks you for your generous and gracious 
support and requests that you continue to keep your pledges 
current. Please direct inquiries to Lou Bellardo: lou@bellardo.com

Income

Total Member Giving 34,031 329,273 335,349 450,170

Total Income All Other Sources 14,790 168,090 171,968 223,657

Total Income 48,821 497,363 507,317 673,827

Expenses

Conference Tithe 7,247 43,973 45,000 60,000

Council on Ministries 441 15,539 27,842 39,790

Staff Parish Relations 22,612 230,775 276,646 368,862

Office and Finance 1,070 14,339 15,200 19,200

Board of Trustees 13,173 178,261 138,800 185,975

Total Expenses 44,543 482,887 503,489 673,827

Excess (Deficit) of Income over Expense 4,278 14,476 3,829 0

Sep 2019 Income and Expense Summary--  
DRAFT

Sep 2019 
Actual

Actual 
YTD 2019

Budget 
YTD 2019

Budget Annual 
2019
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Information for the next edition of the 
Insights newsletter is due November 10. 
Photos of church events are accepted at any 
time. Include photographer’s name, date of the 
photo and a brief description of the event. 
Everything is subject to editing. Please send 
your submissions via email to Insights editor 
Michele W. Conway: insightsfirstpa@gmail.com 
or bring them to the church office. Thank you!

WEEKLY SCHEDULE
Sundays
9:45 a.m. Children’s Sunday School 

(Age 3 through 5th grade)

10:45 a.m. Worship in Sanctuary 
Broadcast live online at:
firstpaloalto.com/live-webcast/

12:00 noon Snack ‘n’ Chat

Childcare is available from 9:15 a.m.–
12:15 p.m. in Noah’s Ark room

Mondays
12:00 noon Prayer
7:00 p.m. Fiumé di Musica 

Tuesdays
10:00 a.m. Tuesday Trekkers, call 650-327-

1428 for information
12:00 noon Prayer 

Wednesdays
10:00 a.m. Bible Study, Channing House, 5th 

floor lounge
12:00 noon Prayer 
6:30 p.m. Upstream Community Meal
7:00 p.m. Upstream Worship

Thursdays
12:00 noon Prayer 
6:30 p.m. Handbells
8:00 p.m. Chancel Choir
8:00 p.m. Upstream Community Band 

Fridays
12:00 noon Prayer 

mailto:insightsfirstpa@gmail.com
http://www.firstpaloalto.com/give
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